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MEMORANDUM SEP 65 7013
FOR/TO : All Officials and Employees

DENR Central Office
FROM : The Director, Administrative Service, and

Incident Commander, DENR DRT

SUBJECT : DENR Participation to the Nationwide Simultaneous Earthquake Drill
(NSED) - 3rd Quarter CY 2023

In compliance with the National Disaster Risk Reduction and Management Council’s
(NDRRMC) Memorandum No. 006, s. 2023, on the "Resumption of Face to Face Conduct of
Nationwide Simultaneous Earthquake Drill", the DENR Central Office shall participate in the
3rd Quarter NSED to be conducted on September 07, 2023, at 2:00 p.m.

Hence, all DENR Disaster Response Team (DRT) members under Special Order
2022-819 shall lead and facilitate the said activity. As such, all members of DRT are instructed to
convene at the DENR Multipurpose Building on September 7, 2023, at 10:08-p-m, onwards for
briefing and preparatory activities.

For your information and guidance.

DO R. CASTRO
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